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Every student is known, valued and cared for in our school 

Newsletter  

 Friendship & Learning                                      5 November 2024               Term 4 - Week 4

Dear Parents, 

Last week the NSW Government advised us of changes to 

the start of the 2025 school year. We will have 4 Staff 

Development Days and ALL students K-6 will begin school on 

the same day. In previous years, we have only had 2 SDDs 

and a staggered start for Kindergarten. With this in mind, all 

students will be starting on Thursday 6th February 2025. 

Please note this on your calendars. 

OSHC: We have successfully secured a new OSHC provider 

for 2025 and 2026. OSHC will be available 5 days a week 

with the possible addition of vacation care. We thank you for 

your patience with this matter.  

3-6 excursion– Next Monday, 3-6 will be attending a 

planetarium excursion at WRPS. This is a free experience.  

Notes Home: K-2, 3/4/5 and Yr 6 excursion permission notes 

will be sent out this week. Please keep an eye out for them in 

School Bytes. K-2 will be having a bike/scooter day in Ballina, 

3/4/5 are off to ten pin bowling and the movies and Yr 6 are 

headed north to Bounce. Excursion day is Monday 16th 

December. Payments due Thursday 28th November.  

2025 Kindergarten best Start: Due to the Government 

changes to the start of the 2025 school year we are awaiting 

further advice as to when the Kindergarten Best Start 

appointments will take place. When information comes to 

hand our friendly office team will be in touch. 

Diabetes Awareness Day– wear blue and crazy hair: We 

will be holding a fundraiser in support of Diabetes Awareness 

Day on Thursday 14th November. Children are encouraged to 

wear blue and go crazy with a daring hair design. Please 

send in a gold coin donation.  

A reminder that  supervision at school starts at 8.40am with 

the first teacher on duty. Thank you 

Amanda van den Berg 

Principal 

 

 

 



 

 

Congratulations to Evie D, who won the Stage 2 

Bandjalaam District Public Speaking Competition and 

then went on to represent our district at the Lismore 

finals. Evie spoke extremely well, receiving a highly 

commended medal. Well done Evie!! 

Jesse represented our school at the Term 4 Gardiner Chess 

tournament last week and he won his age division! Jesse 

won 6 out of 9 games, which included games against older 

opponents (even his brother!).  Fantastic work Jesse – your 

achievements in chess over the years have inspired many 

other students to take up the game. We will miss your 

passion and skills when you head to high school but wish 

you all the best in your future chess endeavours. 

Happy  

Birthday! 

Killian, Oriel & 
Abby P 

 

 



 

 

Native Bee Honey Harvest  

 

Last Monday I was surprised when the teachers told me we were harvesting 
honey. There were bee’s everywhere. Mrs Currie told everyone to stay calm as 
Mr Henderson harvested the native bee honey. Mr Henderson had to bring in 

tools to help with the harvest. There was a spikey tool to pop the bubbles hold-
ing the honey. After that we had a pikelet with a little bit of honey on it. 

By Valentina 

 

 

 

Last week Mr Henderson harvested our honey with a block of wood with sharp 
metal poles. It dripped everywhere. I got a bee sting the day before the harvest, 
so I was feeling a little bit hesitant, but I learnt if you stay calm, the bees won’t 
annoy you. Luckily the native bees don’t sting, otherwise…ouch! As we were 

wearing yellow shirts, the native bees were all around us, we were smothered. 
One native bee got in my hair and because they had sticky feet, it was hard to 

get out.  

We put some honey on pikelets, and it tasted different to regular honey.             
It was fun. 

By Lila  



 

 

 

         Dunoon Public School       

Kinder 2025 Orientation Days 

 

Tuesday   29  October  9am - 11am 

Tuesday     5  November  9am - 11am 

Tuesday   12 November  9am - 11am 

Tuesday   19 November  9am - 11am 

If you would like a tour of the school prior to these 

dates, please contact the office to arrange a meeting 

with Amanda (Principal) 66895208 

There will be a parent information session held on the 

5th November from 9.15am in the Library 



 

 



 

 

Mobile Library Timetable                                   

Dunoon School             

Tuesday 11.15am-12.15pm 

Next visit :     

        

               NOV - 5, 19 

       DEC - 3, 17 
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